Site visit report for Concern for Humanity Proposal

I had undertaken a visit along with Sangeeta to the sites of Concern for Humanity in November 2007.  The organization is run by a group of people employed elsewhere full-time, out of their own inclination towards helping the weaker section.  Arpana is one of them, who drove us to the sites.  There are four or five sites where they were working, all of them supported by the Sarva Shiksha Abhiyan (SSA).  Recently, SSA stopped funding their projects since SSA itself was to undergo a review.  

The sites they were working are Bhati Kalan, Bhati mines, Bhati Khurd, and a couple of other sites near Chhattarpur Pahari in South Delhi.  We visited the Bhati Khurd site.  They had a small building spared by the local administration, with one room and some open space in a compound.  About 30 children had assembled, most of them around 10-12 years of age, some of them their little siblings.
The kids were quite forthcoming with answers to the questions we asked.  We primarily checked their reading and writing skills in Hindi.  Recitation in Hindi was also demonstrated on prompting by the teacher by a couple of kids.  Some questions on numbers and arithmetic were also responded to quite promptly and correctly by some kids who volunteered.  All of them together presented a group song and a group dance they had rehearsed earlier.

The teacher was available at this site for half a day, and she was working on the state government’s survey programme on SSA.  The other sites were not so fortunate, Arpana said, since there were no teachers available there owing to lack of funds.

Now, half their proposal is funded by a Swiss group, Noon.ch.  The remainder is up for our finding, and we feel that the funding is necessary and goes to a good cause.
